
 

OFFICE OF THE LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR 

Vermont State House 

115 State Street 

Montpelier, VT 05602 

Month ##, ####

Ernest Caswell

373 Taylor Street

Milton Vt, 5474

Dear Ernest:

Thank you for taking the time to contact my office. I appreciate you sharing your views on the 
agriculture industry and Vermont farmers. I would love to hear from more Vermonters like 
yourself on this issue. 

Thank you again for sharing your views on the agriculture community. I am deeply committed to
elevating the voices of Vermonters, and I hope you will not hesitate to contact my office again. I 
look forward to seeing you in your community soon.

Wishing you good health as we work together to ensure Vermont recovers stronger from this 
pandemic. 

Sincerely, 



Molly R. Gray

Lieutenant Governor of Vermont

802-828-2226 www.ltgov.vermont.gov @ltgovgray

Hello I would like to share with you information and ideas on the subject of agricultural workforce 
homes. Lots of information and people in organizations and farmers need help improving our 
agricultural communities. Our last Lt.Governor was a good listener and I hope you can join in this 
important subject


